December 15, 2003

Council Chambers

The Yacolt Town Council met in regular session on December 15, 2003, at 7:00 p.m.  The call to order by Mayor Robertson was followed by the flag salute.  Councilmembers present were Tindall-Ellis, Case, Smith, and Mason.  Councilmember Messer was absent.  There were visitors present.


There was a motion by Case, seconded by Tindall-Ellis to approve the minutes of the December 1, 2003 meeting.  Motion Carried.  


Citizen Wendy Egly missed the open house for the Community Center conceptual plan.  Wendy was advised that the item was on the agenda.  Citizen Laura Van Tassell voiced concerns about cats being trapped and killed.  She provided copies of the state laws regarding animal cruelty.  The Council requested that the state laws regarding animal cruelty be included in the next newsletter.

Mayor Robertson adjourned to a public hearing on the matters of Ordinance #428 – Adopting The Budget For The Fiscal Year Ending December 31, 2004 and Ordinance #429 – Amending The Budget For The Year 2003. 

There was no input from the public on either matter.  Mayor Robertson closed the public hearing and reconvened to the regular Council session.


Old Business:

Rob Barrentine of Architects Barrentine Bates Lee reviewed the comments from the open house on the proposed Community Center project and presented the final report of the conceptual plan.  There was a motion by Smith, seconded by Mason to accept the final report on the Community Center conceptual plan prepared by Architects Barrentine Bates Lee.  Motion Carried.
There was a discussion on staff salaries for 2004.  There was a motion by Tindall-Ellis, seconded by Case to authorize a 3% pay increase for the Public Works Supervisor and the Clerk/Treasurer.  Motion Carried with Councilmember Smith voting nay. 


The Clerk/Treasurer informed the Council that the letter sent to the property owner of 503 N. Pine Avenue was delivered on November 25, 2003.  The property owner has not responded to the letter.  The Mayor was instructed to begin the nuisance abatement process.

New Business:


There was a discussion on Ordinance #428.  There was a motion by Case, seconded by Tindall-Ellis to adopt Ordinance #428 – Adopting The Budget For The Fiscal Year Ending December 31, 2004.  Motion Carried.


There was a discussion on Ordinance #429.  There was a motion by Tindall-Ellis, seconded by Smith to adopt Ordinance #429 – Amending The Budget For The Year 2003.  Motion Carried.


The oaths of office for Mayor Jim Robertson, Councilmember Ronnie Stewart, Councilmember James Weldon, and Councilmember Debra K. Smith were administered by the Clerk/Treasurer.


There was a motion by Tindall-Ellis, seconded by Mason to accept the November, 2003 Treasurer’s Report as presented.  Motion Carried.


Mayor Robertson had no comments for the Council.


There was a motion by Mason, seconded by Smith to approve warrants #9114 through #9134 as follows:  Current Expense - $33,811.52; Fire Department - $8,590.97; City Street - $1,523.52; Cemetery - $7.73; and Stormwater - $5.00.  Motion Carried.


Mayor Robertson declared the meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.  
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